THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

FEBRUARY 28, 2006

The meeting was called to order by President Dennis Donahue at 7:10 p.m. Board members present were Chris Argiropoulos, John Szandrocha, Susan True, Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner, and Edie Thompson. Present also was Past President, Jim Sostman. 

The minutes of the January 7 meeting were approved.

The Board went into executive session to review the agenda items below. 

Landscape Matters

(1)
Edie Thompson presented the proposal submitted from Central CT Lawn Service to repair damage grass on Spice Bush cul-de-sac.  The bid came in at $2,787.59 which includes a 10% discount.  Work proposed includes drilling, seeding, grub control, fertilization, and aeration. 

The Board unanimously voted to proceed with having Central CT Lawn Service complete the work.  Edie Thompson will contact Rob of Central CT Lawn Service to finalize service contract. 
(2) Edie Thompson presented the revised Bartlett Tree Experts quote of $3,850 for fallen tree. The increase in cost was due to the recommended use of a crane to remove a portion of the tree that resides in the wet land area.  This quote includes sub-contracting with Grinshaw crane for removing that part of the tree.    

The Board passed motion to have Bartlett Tree Experts remove the fallen large Oak Tree.  Edie Thompson will contact Barlett Tree Experts to negotiate additional tree removal on Ryefield Hollow.

The Board has approved Edie Thompson to coordinate the spending of landscaping budget in the amount of $4K.  Empower by the chair to determine beautification dollar amount.

The Knoll

Dennis Donahue received a response from his January 6 letter to Attorney Paul A. Keily requesting a copy of title search previously conducted on the piece of land that is situated between Terry Plains Road and Ryefield Hollow North known as the Knoll.  Attorney Paul A. Keily recommends Attorney Matt Perlstein whom specializes in real estate laws.

The Board motion for Dennis Donahue to interview with Attorney Matt Perlstein in Farmington for further clarification on the ownership and possible future development rights of the Knoll. 

Insurance Matters

Susan True will obtain additional insurance quotes from other companies before the Board pursues to obtain an updated copy of current policies. Dennis Donahue will reach out to Jim Sostman for additional support.

Treasurer’s Report
Chris Argiropoulos will provide treasurer’s report at next meeting.  Chris clarified how the Reserve and Capitol Expenditures funds differentiate.  The Reserve Fund is for emergencies/unplanned expenses.  The Capitol Expenditure (General) fund is for planned expenses.
Records and Archives   

Chris Argiropoulos presented an excellent breakdown of the “Document Storage Proposal” which will house vital documents pertaining to the Association.  These records will be kept in both hard copy and electronic form.    

The Board endorsed Chris’s proposal that these documents be stored permanently on our Web Site for ready access and future retrieval.

On-site and off-site storage options will be discussed at next Board meeting.

New Business

An additional request was made that greater participation is needed from the homeowners on Clean-Up day.

A request was also made to have representation from each cul-de-sac to be involved in the landscaping of their street.  Each homeowner representing their street will be invited to attend the board meetings in turn to provide input.  

Edie Thompson requested occasional attendance in meetings.

The Board has accepted the departure of Jim Sostman involvement in future Board meetings.  Jim has graciously volunteered to make himself available in providing historical information on an as-needed basis.  Jim’s tremendous contributions will be greatly missed.  The Board thanked him for all the enormous work he has put forth to date.

The Board has agreed to conduct Board of Directors meetings the fourth Tuesday of each month to be held on: 

Apr 25th
Jul 25th
Oct 24th

May 23rd
Aug 22nd
Nov 28th

Jun 27th
Sep 26th
Dec 19th

Homeowners Annual Meeting scheduled for Thursday, November 9, 2006.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 to executive session to discuss situations of homeowners who are in arrears with Association dues/fees.

The next executive session of the Board will be held on March 28, at 7:00 p.m. at  John Szandrocha’s, 39 Quail Run Lane.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner, Asst. Secretary
